


January 25, 2024
A meeting of the Cranberry – Venango County General Authority was held January 2, 2024. At 12:00PM Mike Deibert called the meeting to order; members in attendance were Mike Deibert, Gus Kirwin, Gary Kulling, Mike R. Erwin, and Rob Eakin.  Others in attendance were Heather Hepler and Mike D. Erwin (Cranberry Township), Kyle Schwabenbauer (EADS Group), and Greg Merkel (Solicitor).
Gus Kirwin made a motion to adopt the agenda, Gary Kulling seconded the motion, all in favor. Motion carried.  Mike Erwin made a motion to accept the minutes from last month’s meeting, Gus Kirwin seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS
Intermunicipal Sewer Agreement
The mediation meeting will be held January 17, 2024, those attending will meet at the EADS conference room in Clarion.
Mall WTP Upgrade
Pennvest approved the Letter of No Prejudice on 12/20/23 which allows work to begin before the settlement. The notice to proceed (2 for Horizon Construction and 1 for Right Electric) need to be given to the companies so they can get started on the project. Rob made a motion to accept the 3 notice to proceed, Mike Erwin seconded, all in favor. Motion carried. 
For the Pennvest coordination, all settlement documents need uploaded by next Tuesday, January 9 so that they can start their review.  There is an amendment to the Engineering Agreement for an additional $17,000 for permitting.  Gus Kirwin made a motion to accept addendum #3, Gary Kulling seconded, all in favor. Motion carried. 
The lease agreement was amended from the prior project (Route 62 water line replacement) needs extended to coincide with the Pennvest loan. Rob made a motion to accept the supplemental lease agreement, Gus seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.
Compliance
Lead and Copper Service Line
EADS will link GIS mapping to be exported into DEP system; they will need several months to complete this by the due date in October.
PFOS/PFAS
EPA requires additional testing, which is scheduled to be done next week, they provided everything that is needed.
Grant Applications
Nothing was awarded to the Authority.


Radio readers
Discussion was held about starting the process of switching to the radio reads, more discussion will follow in future meetings.
Rate increase
Discussion was held about raising the larger meters base rates by $2. Mike Erwin made a motion to recommend to the Supervisors a rate increase to the large meters by $2 Gary Kulling seconded, all in favor. Motion carried. 
NEW BUSINESS
Mike Deibert agreed to continue as Chairperson, Rob Eakin agreed to stay on as Treasurer and Gus Kirwin will continue as Secretary.  The Vice Chair position is currently vacant.  Rob Eakin made a motion to accept officers, Gary seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.
Gus Kirwin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:10PM, Gary seconded, all in favor. Motion carried.

Next meeting:  February 6, 2024 at noon.
Respectfully submitted by Heather Hepler



